
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 284:W/E 29th March 2018 
PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday for the coming weeks to : 
 
 

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following  
classes for winning the attendance 

awards for week ending 23rd March  
 

KS1:Rec  96.01%  
 

KS2:Y6   96.97%  

Spring Term Breakdown for Attend-
ance  

 

 0 days missed  = 100% 

 1 day missed  = 98.1% 

 2 days missed  = 96.2% 
 

 3 days missed = 94.3%   
WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT 

Please note that a penalty  
notice may be issued if a leave of 

absence is taken without  
permission. 

 Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page 
 

 Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School  WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

BONUS BALL DRAWS 
 

The winning number from the 
bonus ball draw for 24th March 
was number 49 - Rebecca Gray 
won the rollover.  
 

If you are interested in playing 
our bonus ball weekly, please 
see Mrs Oliver-Prince or the 
office staff. Each number is 
£1.00. 

Wednesday 28th Mar 2018 
Home entries for Easter egg 
competition by 9.00am  
……………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 29th March 2018 

 Easter Assembly - 10am  
(Tickets on sale £1 -  
Monday 26th March) 

 Break up for Easter 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 16th April 2018 

 Children return to school 

 Reception offer day 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 24th April 2018 
Rearranged EYFS trip - £3.50  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 14th May 2018 
KS2 (year 6) SATs 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 25th May 2018 
Break up - half term 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 4th June 2018 
Return to school  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 20th July 2018 
Break up for summer 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

All users of the school park are reminded of the rules for use of our 
car park area 

 

1. Entrance and exit to the car park - we ask you to remember 
that we have clear signs on the school gates to show which 
way is the ENTRANCE and EXIT to school. Several parents / 
carers are choosing to ignore the one-way system which was 
introduced to keep children and all adults safe.   

 
2. It is not permitted for people to park (or pull up)  their car 

on kerbs or pathways. 
 
3. Car drivers are not allowed to obstruct drivers wishing to 

safely exit  or enter  a parking bay. (Obstruction is also 
caused by parking on a kerb). 

 
4. The disabled parking bay is for use by disabled drivers only. 
 

 

Please note that we will start to take number 
plates of people who choose to ignore any of 
these rules: we will issue a warning to that 
person and if the rules are ignored again, we 
will ban that person from using our car  
parking facilities. 
 

There are ample car parking bays which can 
be used safely. 

Behaviour Awards 
 

Congratulations to the 
following children who 
achieved the BRONZE 

award this week: 
 

 Katelin Whitmore 

 Hollie Winyard 

 Deja Butler 

 Oliver Cook 
 

SILVER award this week 

 Evie Webster 

 Macie Bell 
 

GOLD award this week 

 Charlotte Renno 

 Callum Conlin 

Broden Graham 

James Major 

Amelia Williams 

Clayton Harrison 

Erika Andrews 

Oscar Gordon 

Lewis Coulson 

Shay Smith 

Chloe Morgan 

Anele Ncube 

Georgia Hanlon 

Charlotte Renno 

Chloe Brown 

Leon Newton 

Nathan Thompson 

Ava Leach 

Owen Pearson 

Jae Royal 

Liam Smith 

Easter Service 
 

We enjoyed a lovely assembly  on 
Thursday morning and it was great 
to welcome parents to our service. 
 

Easter egg competition winners: 
 

Nursery 
First prize -  Harry Miller 
Second prize -  Lila Potts 
Third prize -  Oliver Rushworth 
 

Reception 
First prize -  Connor Smith 
Second prize -  Jessica Young 
Third prize -  Oscar Gordon 
 

Year 1 
First prize -  Maggie Day 
Second prize -  Aria Freeman 
Third prize -  Katelyn Smith 
 

Year 2 
First prize -  Lily Gray 
Second prize -  Lewis Kay 
Third prize -  Chelsea Austin 
 

Year 3 
First prize -  Cayden Stewart 
Second prize -  Jessica Harrison 
Third prize -  Michael Blackett 
 

Year 4 
First prize -  Bridie Spoors 
Second prize -  Lacy Tucker 
Third prize -  Emilia Webster 
 

Year 5 
First prize -  Chloe Morgan 
Second prize -  Amelia Cruddas 
Third prize -  Wiktoria Kisala 
 

Year 6 
First prize -  Rhianon Owens 
Second prize -  Erica Andrews 
Third prize - Hollie Winyard 
 

Home competition 
First prize - Owen Pearson 
Second prize - Clayton Harrison 
Third prize - Ella Waldron 
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